
October 2017  
 

Dear Parents and Carers , 
 

 

 

My first term as Acting Headteacher at Ysgol Bryn Alyn has been both exciting and challenging, and 

I have appreciated the warm welcome and support I have received from staff, pupils and parents.  

 

We have had a real focus on uniform this term and that has had very positive results, with the ma-

jority of pupils looking very smart.  

 

Our new Year 7 pupils have made a fantastic start with us at Ysgol Bryn Alyn in terms of their atti-

tudes to learning and their commitment to supporting the life of the school.  Their contribution at 

our recent Open Evening helped to make it the great success that it was.  

 

The building work is now in its final stages and pupils and staff are enjoying the new learning spaces.  

 

Those Year 11 pupils who are part of the November Challenge have shown a real commitment to their 

intensive Mathematics and English revision plan.  I wish them all the luck in their November exams.  

 

I wish staff, pupils and parents a well -deserved half -term break.  Friday 27th October is a staff 

training day and we return on Monday 6th November 2017.  
 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely  
 
 
 
 
Miss A Kipping  
(Pennaeth / Headteacher)  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ysgol Bryn Alyn  
L L Y T H Y R   N E W Y D D I O N 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY  
OCTOBER 

Friday 27th   Training day / Term closes  
 

 

NOVEMBER 

Monday 6th   Half term opens  

   Year 11 external exams begin  

Thursday 30th  Presentation Evening  
 
 

DECEMBER 

Thursday 7th  PTA Christmas Bingo  

Friday 15th   Christmas jumper activity  

Fri 22nd   End of Term  

 

2005/ 2008/ 2011/ 2014 
 

 

Keep up to date with news, events and information at www.ysgolbrynalyn.co.uk  

Follow us on Twitter: @YsgolBrynAlyn  

Like our Facebook page  



Open Day at YBA 
This yearôs Open Day took place on  
Monday 2nd October.  It was a great  
success with visitors enjoying seeing the 
best that Ysgol Bryn Alyn has to offer. 

 

Several visitors took advantage of the 
tours during the school day, which enabled 
them to see teaching and learning taking 

place. 
 

After school, staff and a large number of 
pupils were involved in departmental activi-
ties. Pupils from all years acted as guides, 
giving visitors tours of the school. 

 

In the evening, there were presentations 
from Miss Kipping, Mrs Jones and several 
pupils, who spoke about their experiences 

at Ysgol Bryn Alyn. 
 

A prize draw took place on 
Open Evening and the 
winner was Jayden 
Jones from Ysgol 
Heulfan. 

 

Jayden won a Kindle  
Paperwhite!...here he is 
with Miss Kipping who  
presented him with his 

prize. 

Speaking to School Staff 
 

Whilst we appreciate the interaction we have with 
our pupilsô families, please be aware that it is not 
always possible for you to speak to a member of 
staff immediately if you drop in to school. 

 

Please telephone or email the school to make an 
appointment if you wish to speak to your childôs 
Achievement Co-ordinator or a member of the Sen-

ior Leadership Team. 
 

Tel: 01978 720700 
Email: mailbox@ysgolbrynalyn.wrexham.sch.uk 

 

We appreciate your co-operation with this matter. 

 

 

My name is Simon Ellis and I am delighted to 
be able to support Ysgol Bryn Alyn this year.   

I am currently Headteacher at The Maelor 
School, Penley and I am working alongside 
Miss Kipping to continue the improvements 

Ysgol Bryn Alyn is making. 

 

Applying for a Secondary School Place 
 

Parents/carers of pupils who require a place 
at secondary school in September 2018 

must apply by 10th November 2017. 
 

To apply for a place at Ysgol Bryn Alyn, 
please visit www.ysgolbrynalyn.co.uk and 

follow the link.  



Building works are nearly complete and weôre very excited to be using our brand new classrooms 
and administration block! 

Reception Area 

Flexible Learning 
Area 

New Classrooms 


